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Most people see coaching as a bunch of  X’s and O’s, or 
wins and losses and many coaches will tell you that this is 
the bottom line. Just like in business, if the bottom line is 
not taken care of then the coach will be replaced.  With the 
threat of being replaced looming, coaches place a premium 
on the bottom line. 

If coaches can put aside the x’s and o’s for awhile and 
take care of their other, less notable, job responsibili-
ties then the bottom line should take care of itself. Those 
responsibilities range from custodian to counselor to career 
planner to salesperson.  On a daily basis, coaches discover 
there is more to coaching than x’s and o’s. 

Coaches of successful programs know that if you exhibit 
a willingness to do whatever it takes to win, the players will 
do the same.  When the coach shows up early to prepare 
for the practice, then the players get the sense that prac-
tice is important and will most often reflect that attitude. If 
a coach takes time to help their players excel in the class-
room, then the player will start to believe that academics 

matter.  The coach has to create the sense of importance 
in order for the players to believe in it. 

Once coaches realize that they are responsible for every 
phase of the program then decisions are based on what is 
best for the program.  The parents and community realize that 
decisions are not going be influenced by individuals, but what 
is best for the whole program.  This creates the belief that the 
program comes first. In times of discontentment, there will be 
little validity paid to the accusations that the coach plays poli-
tics.  The coach just looks out for the program. 

As coaches, we influence the lives of our players and 
through our actions as well as words.   With the influence 
we have on our players, we should strive to get them 
to believe in themselves and the program.  We have to 
believe in our players, our sport, our school and our com-
munity.  If we can truly believe in these things our players 
will begin to believe that these components matter for the 
good of the program.  Remember, the players do not care 
how much you know till they know how much you care. 

‘INFLUENCE’ BY LEE GRISHAM



Hall of Fame Coaches
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BILL EVANS
I retired in 2001 after coaching for 44 years. Forty-three years at Leon 

High School and one year at Fairoaks High School. I applied for the Boys 
Basketball coach at Fairoaks at the age of twenty-two. As I was inter-
viewed by the School Board they told me that I would be coaching girls 
also. I had never once thought about coaching girls. Not only was I the 
coach for boys and girls from seventh grade up, I also taught Science, 
General Business and was typing instructor and High School Principal. This 
was a very enjoyable and gratifying year. The following year Marquez and 
Jewett consolidated and I was hired to coach all sports with the exception 
of football and track. What a blessing it was for me the next 43 years! My 
volleyball teams were in the State Tournament 19 times, with nine State 
Championship wins. (Two coaches association Tournaments in Abilene). 
We were the first UIL State Champs in 1967 – Class B.

I am very proud of the following facts:

• 76 game winning streak 1986 – 1987
• 2 State Championships
• 29 consecutive years 1973 – 2001 never lost a district game
• 40-0 State Champs 1991
• 36 District Championships
• 35 Regional Tournament appearances
• 20 Regional Championships
• Numerous All-State Girls TGCA
• Listed in National Federations Record book as one of the winningest coaches in America
• Texas winningest coach in volleyball with a record of 1079 wins and 181 losses
• Over 800 wins in girls basketball
• Numerous District Championships in Girls basketball and regional appearances
• Several boys basketball championships and two regional championships in baseball
• I believe one of my greatest and most exciting feats was winning eight District Championships in four sports 
in two years

 For the past 13 years I have served as minister of Marquez Baptist Church. I currently serve as president 
of Jewett Economic Development Corp., previously as Jewett City councilman and currently serve on the Leon 
School Board. I have a farm and I am in the cattle business.

After retiring from Leon, I assisted the volleyball program in Centerville for two years. The second year 
Centerville won B-District for the first time in their school history. For the past three years I have worked in the 
volleyball program in Normangee. The past two years Normangee played in the regional finals.

So, you can see I have been quite busy since retirement – doing something that I truly enjoy.



TERRI PLAGENS
Born in Huntsville, Texas, and raised in Houston, Terri Plagens knew 

since the 8th grade that she was called to be a teacher and a coach. After 
receiving her teaching certification from Sam Houston State University in 
1978, Plagens experienced a baptism by fire in her first teaching assignment 
at Trinity High School where she coached varsity basketball, volleyball, and 
track in addition to 7th and 8th grade volleyball, basketball, and track. As 
the school’s first female coach, Plagens rose to the challenge of successfully 
managing the enormity of her job as well as proving her competence to the 
traditional male establishment and to the school’s competing athletes.

From 1980 through 1984, Plagens worked at Kingwood Middle School 
teaching health and PE, and coaching 7th grade volleyball and 8th grade 
basketball. Following her four year term at KMS, she moved to Kingwood 
High School where she remained until 2006.  At KHS, Plagens taught Ameri-
can history, and over the course of 22 years, coached freshman volleyball 
and basketball, and varsity softball and golf. For her ability to make history come alive for her students and her 
invaluable contributions to her fellow instructors, Plagens was awarded Kingwood High School’s Teacher of the 
Year in 1995. In 2006, she was offered a position as Instructional Coach for Atascocita High School’s social stud-
ies department, where she continues to coordinate instruction and oversee implementation of grading practices 
and district assessment.

In the early 1990s, compelled by her commitment to recognizing the efforts of female athletes, Plagens and 
Sandra Mader worked tirelessly at promoting softball’s acceptance as a UIL sport. Their efforts were successful, 
and in 1993 Plagens’ KHS team participated in the state tournament. They then worked on guidelines and proce-
dures that allowed softball to be adopted by TGCA.  Plagens and Mader then worked on getting the all star game 
added. Plagens and Mader were then selected as the all-star coaches in the state’s first all-star game.  A long-
time member of TGCA, Plagens sat on the softball committee from 1993-2002 and served as regional director of 
TGCA from 2000-2002. During this time, Plagens also shared her coaching expertise through speaking engage-
ments at several summer clinics. 

Although she had no female coaches as role models, Plagens has been an inspiration and role model to the many 
athletes whom she has coached over the years. She has been fearless in her efforts to take on challenges, and in 
her determination to focus on the positive. By believing in her athletes, she taught them to believe in themselves.  
And while Plagens loves coaching, she sees herself as a teacher, first, affirming that “the better teacher you 
are, the better coach you are.” This applies to her students, as well, and Plagens unfailingly reminds them: “The 
better student you are, the better athlete you are.” A gifted and inspirational coach, Plagens truly believes that 
teaching and coaching is a calling, and she attributes her success both on and off the field to her love for what 
she does and to the support of close friends and family.
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Hall of Fame Coaches



Sports Writer 
of the Year

GABRIEL BROOKS
Longview
News - Journal

LARRY TIDWELL
Lamar University

Margaret McKown 
Distinguished
Service Award
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Margaret McKown and Sports Writer of the Year Awards

Hall of Fame Coaches

JOE LOMBARD
Joe Lombard has been a varsity girls coach for 30 years, coaching only at Naza-

reth and Canyon. His teams have never missed the playoffs, and his record is 1000 
wins and 92 losses. He has accumulated 14 state championships which is a UIL
girls and boys record. His girls teams have won in four classifications, and he also 
lead the Nazareth boys team to the state finals twice. In 2003 his state champion-
ship team was selected as the USA Today National Champion and Coach Lombard 
was selected as the USA Today and the WBCA National High School Coach of the 
Year. He served as president of the TABC in 2006 and was inducted into the Texas 
Basketball Hall of Fame in 2007. 

Coach Lombard also received the UIL Excellence Award in 2003 and was named 
Canyon’s Citizen of the Year. He received the Distinguished Alumni Award and 
the Harley Redin Coaching Award from Wayland Baptist University. Over 90 of his 
high school players have received college scholarships. His 2008 team won the 3A State Championship this past 
March, and the final game was his 1000th win. Joe’s wife Babs teaches Language Arts at Canyon Junior High. He 
has two children, Lindy who coaches at Colleyville Heritage and Tate who coaches at Crawford.



All coaches attending the 2008 TGCA Summer Clinic are encouraged to make plans to attend the 
Honor Awards Luncheon to be held at the Arlington Hilton Hotel on Wednesday, July 9th at 1:00 p.m.  
Tickets are $20.00 and will include a meal plus the program (there will be a $2.50 charge for credit 
card use).  The program will be used to recognize individuals and coaches reaching milestones in 
their professions.

Awards will be presented to the following honors:

1) Margaret McKown Distinguished Service Award - Larry Tidwell
2) Sportswriter of the Year - Gabriel Brooks, Longview News-Journal
3) Class of 2008 Hall of Fame - Billy Evans, Joe Lombard, & Terri Plagens
4) Coaches of the Year 1A, 2A, 3A, 4A, 5A (Cross Country, Volleyball, Basketball, Softball, Track & 

Field, and Sub-Varsity)
5) Member Coaches who have Won State Championships (Cross Country, Volleyball, Basketball, 
    Softball, Track & Field, Soccer, and Golf).
6) Career Victory Plaques
7) Outgoing Board of Directors
8) Outgoing President
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2008 TGCA Honor Awards Luncheon

2007-08 Basketball Athletes and Coaches of the Year

TGCA Would Like to Congratulate the following 2007-08 Basketball Athletes and Coaches:

1A-2A-3A Athlete-of-the-Year:

DESTINI HUGHES
Kennedale High School
Coach Vance Hughes

4A-5A Athlete-of-the-Year

NNEKA OGWUMIKE
Cy-Fair High School
Coach Ann Roubique

1A-2A-3A Coach-of-the-Year

JOE LOMBARD
Canyon High School

4A-5A Coach-of-the-Year

LARRY GOAD
DeSoto High School
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2007-08 Softball All-State Committee

Conference Region Name   School  Phone  E-mail

1A  1  Bobby Feaster  Ralls  806-253-2571  bfeaster@esc17.net

  2  Jimmy Fuentes  Albany  325-762-3974  jfuentes@albany.esc14.net

  3  Tony Smith  Santo  940-769-3847  tsmith@santoisd.net

  4  Dan Stone  Martins Mill 903-479-3234  dpstone@martinsmill.esc7.net

  5  Pamela Anne Crawford Broaddus 936-872-3610  arteachtx@yahoo.com

  6  Anthony Branch  Wortham 254-765-3087  anthony.branch@worthamisd.org

  7  Christina Fudge  Pettus  361-375-2296  nfudge@pettusisd.esc2.net 

  8  Ruth McWilliams Marfa  432-729-4602 ext 2002 rmcwilliams@esc18.net

2A  1  Tracy Pennington River Road 806-383-8867  tracy.pennington@rrisd.net

  2  Rus Mayes  Eastland 254-631-5000  rmayes@eastland.esc14.net

  3  Jackie Pilgrim  Peaster  817-341-5000  jpilgrim@peaster.net

  4  Renesia Wilburn  Harmony 903-725-5495  wilburnr@harmonyisd.net

  5  Kelli Treybig  Anahuac 409-267-3600  ktreybig@hotmail.com

  6  Eric Walker  Teague  903-388-4886  ewalker@teagueised.org

  7   Jamye Linebarger Three Rivers 361-786-3531  jlinebarger@trisd.esc2.net

  8  Bryan Waller  Early  325-643-4593  bryan.waller@netxv.net

3A  1  Darla Forney  Borger  806-273-1029  dforney@millsapisd.net

  2  Carol Vaughn  Seminole 432-758-5873  cvaughn@seminole.k12.tx.us

  3  Darren Wilson  Argyle  940-262-7777  dwilson@argyleisd.com

  4  Gary L Qualls  Athens  903-677-6992  gqualls@athensisd.net

  5  Val Weldon  Splendora 281-689-8008  vweldon@splendora.k12.tx.us

  6  Jessica Poole  Hutto  512-759-4700  jessica.poole@hutto.txed.net

  7  CJ Mazac  Needville 979-793-4158  mazacc@needville.isd.esc4.net

  8  Judy Lacy  Comanche 325-356-2581  jlacy@comancheisd.net

4A  1  Robby Dickenson Frenship 806-866-4440  rdickenson@frenship.us

  2  Jennifer Reyes  Big Spring 432-264-4135  jen2rey@yahoo.com

  3  Rodney McNeill  Ennis  972-875-9011  rodney.mcneill@mail.ennis.k12.tx.us

  4  Debbie Jeffcoat  Paris  903-737-2400  djeffocat@parisisd.net

  5  Brandon Pedigo  Livingston 936-328-2240  bthompson@livingstonisd.com

  6  Robin Brady  Vista Ridge 512-434-7300  robin.brady@leanderisd.org

  7  Nilda Garcia  King  361-592-6401 ext. 26 ngarcia@kisd.esc2.net

  8  Shelby Balser  Kerrville Tivy 830-257-2212  shelby.balser@kerrvilleisd.net

5A  1  Jimmy Johnson  Coronado 806-766-0644  jimmyjohnson@lubbockisd.org

  2  Brent Achorn  Abilene High 325-677-1731  gridiron5050@hotmail.com

  3  Jeff Lemons  Trinity  817-571-0271 ext. 6211 lemonsj@hebisd.edu

  4  Cynthia Zea  Plano  469-752-9508  cynthia.zea@pisd.edu

  5  Richard Jorgensen The Woodlands 936-273-8580  rjorgensen@conroeisd.net

  6  Catherine Johnson-Landers Bowie  512-414-7360  cjohnso1@austinisd.org

  7  Judy Smith  Harlingen South 956-427-3800  judy1227@sbcglobal.net

  8  Stephanie Graham Odessa High 432-337-6655  grahamsr@ector-county.k12.tx.us



2007-08 Softball Committee

   Name   School  Phone  E-mail

REGION 1 Sr Jim Chandler  Littlefield   806-385-5683  jchandler@littlefield.k12.tx.us

  Jr Robby Dickenson Frenship   806-866-9336  rdickenson@frenship.us

REGION 2 Sr Rus Mayes  Eastland   254-631-5000  rmayes@eastland.esc14.net

  Jr Steve Wester  Wichita Falls Rider   940-720-3336  swester@wfisd.net

REGION 3 Sr Tommy Tomlinson Bowie    940-872-1154  tommy.tomlinson@esc9.net

  Jr Mitzi Cook  Mesquite Poteet   972-365-3225  mcook@mesquiteisd.org

REGION 4 Sr Todd Tipton  Liberty-Eylau   903-832-1535  ttipton@redwater.esc8.net

  Jr Mike Ledsome  Plano West   972-491-3836  mike.ledsome@pisd.edu

REGION 5 Sr Chair: Ruth Wright Huntington   936-876-3432 x 2202 rwright@huntingtonisd.com

  Jr Vice Chair: Vikki Sorensen Sterling    281-420-4500 x 259 vrsorensen@gccisd.net

REGION 6 Sr Charice Hankins  Liberty Hill   512-260-5500  chankins@libertyhill.txed.net

  Jr Robin Brady  Cedar Park Vista Ridge   512-434-7300  robin.brady@leanderisd.org

REGION 7 Sr Jennifer Goforth  LaVernia   803-779-2181 x 3232 jennifer.goforth@lvschools.net

  Jr Adelina Mireles  San Antonio Harlandale   210-561-1413  lmireles22@satx.rr.com

REGION 8 Sr David Parker  Monahans   432-943-2519  davparker@esc18.net

  Jr Shawnda Vines  Midland    432-689-1133  svines@esc18.net

2008 Track & Field State Tournament - Hotel

OMNI SOUTHPARK
4140 Governor’s Row

(512) 531-1020
($95.00 per night single, $105.00 per night double)

Ticket Prices for the UIL State Track & Field Meet:
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  Adult.................................................$10.00 a session
Student.............................................$5.00 a session

  All Tournament Sessions 1-4...............$25.00 
  Tournament Session 3-4.....................$15.00
  Coach Tournament.............................$15.00



2008 TGCA Summer Clinic
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Arlington Convention Center - July 7-11, 2008
Start making plans now to attend the 2008 Summer Clinic in Arlington.

REGISTRATION

Current Members
A registration form for the 2008-09 school year and for the 2008 Summer Clinic was mailed to current 

TGCA members in late January. This registration form was mailed to your home address. Please contact 
the TGCA office if your home address has changed.

Non-Current Members
If you have let your membership lapse or you are a new member to TGCA, you may request a membership 

form by calling Lisa at 512-708-1333 or by emailing her at lisa@austintgca.com.

Online Registration
On-line registration is now available for the 2008-09 membership and summer clinic on the TGCA website. 
It is easy and quick!  Immediate registration is available by using a VISA or MASTERCARD. On-line registra-
tion is also available for those wishing to pay with a check or money order. Once your on-line information is 
submitted, a form letter will be generated for you to print and send in with your payment. Membership will 

be activated once payment is received.

On-Site Registration
Registration will also be available on-site at the 2008 Summer Clinic.

No $40 “memberships only” will be processed at clinic. 
On-site registration will be for those attending clinic ONLY.

HOTELS

Discounted hotel rates are available for those attending the 2008 Summer Clinic. A housing link is available 
on the TGCA website for reservations. DO NOT call the hotels directly as you will not be given the discount-

ed rate.

The following hotels will offer discounted rates:

Baymont Inn and Suites
Crowne Plaza Suites

Hilton Arlington
LaQuinta Inn & Suites North

Sheraton (formerly Wyndham)
Sleep Inn

Wingate by Wyndham

See “Summer Clinic” on the TGCA website to reserve your rooms.
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Important Dates and Announcements - 2007-08 School Year

April     

4 Soccer - Regional semi-finals, 5A

5 Soccer - Regional playoff deadline, 4A & 5A

5 Track & Field - District certification deadline,

  1A

7 Soccer - TGCA Deadline for Soccer Academic 

  All State nomination forms. (Noon)

7-9 Track & Field - Last week for district meets, 

  2A, 3A, 4A & 5A.

7-9 Golf & Tennis - Last week for district meets, 

  all conferences.

9 Track & Field - Area certification deadline 1A.

10-12 Soccer - State Tournament

21-26 Golf & Tennis - Regional meets (No 3A 

  regional spring meet athletic activities 

  may be held on Thursday, April 24).

Track & Field - Regional meets (No 3A 

  regional spring meet athletic activities 

  may be held on Thursday, April 24).

22 Softball - District Certification deadline

26 Softball - Bi-district deadline.

28 Golf - TGCA - Deadline for Golf 

  Academic All-State Nominations. (Noon)

LaQuinta - Official Hotel of TGCA

TGCA News

Coaches,
teams and 
fans can 
receive pre-
ferred rates 
through the 
La Quinta toll-
free central 
reservations
number 1-
800-531-5900. This rate will also apply to 
reservations made directly with LaQuinta 
hotels, as well as, via the internet at 
www.lq.com using the corporate/pro-
motional code of TGCA. These rates are 
good for both business and leisure travel, 
seven days a week, for standard and king 
bedded room types coast to coast.

TGCA News is the official newsletter of the Texas Girls Coaches Association, 1603 
Manor Rd., Austin, TX 78722-2536;

(512) 708-1333, (512) 708-1325 (fax), tgca@austintgca.com (e-mail); It is published 
nine times per year, September through May.

Executive Director: Sam Tipton, Sam@austintgca.com
Administrative Assistant: Susan Doherty, Susan@austintgca.com
Membership Administrator: Lisa Kulawik, Lisa@austintgca.com

Editor: Chris Schmidt

TGCA on the Web
Polls, as well as other current information, can be found on the TGCA Web site at: 

www.austintgca.com.

Did you move?
Please notify the TGCA office if your school, home address, telephone number or 

coaching assignment changes. 

UIL eligibility / Sport rule questions
If you have any questions on eligibility or sport rule interpretations, contact the UIL

at (512) 471-5883.

COPE Training
The UIL has a new policy for COPE 
training. COPE will no longer be offered 
at TABC, TGCA or THSCA clinics. Check 
with your athletic director or call the 
UIL office at 512-471-5883 if you have 
any questions.

Academic All-State 
Nominations
Academic All-State Soccer nomina-
tions must be submitted to the TGCA 
office by noon on Monday, April 7th. 

Academic All-State Golf nominations 
must be submitted to the TGCA by 
noon on Monday, April 28th. 

These nomination forms are available 
under “forms” on the TGCA website.

Certificates
The Basketball Academic All-State & 
All-State certificates were mailed to 
your school through the school princi-
pal on March 24th.

If you do not receive your student 
athletes certificates or need a correc-
tion to a certificate, please call our 
office at 512-708-1333.
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TGCA Sponsors

Nike

Athletic Supply Baden Gandy Ink

SchuttJostens

Stromgren Boathouse Sports

SpeedlineGulf Coast Specialities

Jerry’s Scoreboard

LaQuinta

HSSBN

Mizuno

Russell Spalding


